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Message from the Head Teacher 

Dear parents/carers. 

As we reach the end of another challenging academic year, I just wanted to say thank you for your ongoing 
support.  

It has been wonderful to return to some degree of normality this academic year and resume with activities 
such as swimming and educational visits.  KS2 classes have enjoyed their weekly swim at Alsop Swimming 
Baths and day visits have included the Y1 trip to Martin Mere and the Y2 trip to Calderstones.   It was also 
lovely to undertake our first residential visit since the Covid Pandemic began and Y6 pupils enjoyed a two 
night stay at Barnstondale on the Wirral.  

I am pleased to inform you that Mrs Jackson, Mrs Williams and Mrs Cooper returned to Gwladys Street this 
week following their maternity leave.  It is brilliant to have them back and hear all about their new additions 
to the family. 

Sadly, we say goodbye to a number of staff this term.  My thanks to Mrs Edgar (Y3), Mrs Taylor (Y2), Miss Ali 
(Nursery), Miss O’Toole (Reception), Mr Riley (Reception and Nursery), Mr Henderston (Y4) and Mr Dean 
(Y5).  Mr Deakin (Y6) also leaves us to become a Deputy Head teacher in another school and we wish him 
lots of success and happiness.  Thank you to all of the staff who are leaving for their hard work and commit-
ment to the school – it is very much appreciated.  

We have had a significant push to improve attendance during the previous academic year and we will con-
tinue to focus on this in 2022-2023.  Gwladys Street continues to sit at the bottom of the attendance league 
tables in Liverpool and we will continue to tackle poor attendance with fixed penalty notices and court ac-
tion.  Unfortunately, this is the first year ever year that we have had a number of pupils who did not score 
on their end of term SATs tests as they took holidays during SATs week. Sadly, we issued over forty fixed 
term penalty notices for holidays taken during term time. 

On a more positive note, we have really enjoyed having parents/carers back in school for coffee mornings 
and our weekly toddler group.  We will be running these events again and hope that you can attend.  I am 
also pleased to announce that one of our parents, Mrs Vicky Wilcox, is launching a new PTA (Parents and 
Teachers Association) for the new academic term and will be looking for volunteers to help her organise 
events to raise money for our school fund.  Mrs Wilcox has some brilliant ideas and we are looking forward 
to working closely with her.  

Other exciting news is that one of our Y6 pupils (Liam Cook and his family) have bought Gwladys Street their 
very own star!  Yes, we know own a star in the sky dedicated to Gwladys Street.  Extra Bright Star #3042289 
– Lynx has been officially named as Gwladys Streets!  We received a certificate that reads “To all staff and 
children at Gwladys Street – you’re all stars”.  Thank you so much Liam and please thank your family on our 
behalf. 

Finally, have a lovely summer.  Make sure you get lots of rest and relaxation.  We wish our amazing Y6 pupils 
the very best of look at High School and we look forward to seeing you all in the Autumn Term 2022.  

Best wishes, 

Miss Booth and Team.   



 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

Please click here to view  term dates for the  school year. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Worried about a child or 

If a child or young person is at 

neglect please report it to :

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Ben C 
Noah B 
Isaac A 
Rayan E 
Jacob H 
Mate N 

Clayton F 
Ellissa-Rose  

Kady-Rae  

Liam C 
Jamie Ralphie  

Steven W 
Ruby M 

Seweryn K 

Ruby M 
Luca O 

Heidi M 
Hannah M 

Maddison-mae  

Lexie M 

Anais Z 

Dhruv R 

Alexis K 

Willow-Isabella H 

Alexandra G 

Ahmet I 

Tomas H 

Freya G 

Thomas R 

Matilda B 

Logan St 

Michael S 

Mason J 

Phoebe N 

Scott W 

Kelly M 

James M 

Jack P 

Daniel M 

Eryn W 

Lola J 

Luca C 

Lula M 

Tyrese S 

Elliot O 

Oscar P 
 

John W 

Kinga B 

Melissa R 

Mia B 

Louie J 

Anthony M 

Calia M 

Jasmine M 

Antonia M 

https://gwladysstreet.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Term-Dates-2022-23-.pdf


 
School meals:  
All children in year 2 currently receive free school 
meals from the Government. When your child moves 
into the next school year, Year 3, you will be charged  
£2 per day for them to have a school meal. If you are 
in receipt of certain benefits or on a low income you 
may be entitled to Free school meals from the Local 
Authourity.  
Use the link attached to check if you are eligible for 
free school meals. Please apply NOW so it is in place 
before your child starts Year 3. This benefit can not 
be back dated so any charges made, you will be re-

sponsible for paying. https://liverpool.gov.uk/
benefits/free-school-meals  
 

 

Have you Applied? 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals
https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals






Use the link here to find out more 

 
 

 
It’s all very well people saying “I blame the 

parents”, but if parents don’t know, they don’t 
know. We supply information and advice to all 
parents of primary school children, so we all 

know! 
From first aid advice to child development, we 
provide editorial on important topics to parents 

concerning their children. 
All About Family magazine is distributed 

through primary school children’s book bags. 
The schools have agreed that All About Family 
is viewed as an invaluable asset to their par-
ents, children and teachers alike. If your child 
doesn’t come home with our magazine in their 
book bag ask your school to get in touch with 
us. We will be delighted to offer them, free of 

charge. 
We are not just tackling serious topics but also 

where to go and what to do with your child 
plus giving information on after school clubs. 
I hope you enjoy the magazine and if anyone 

has any ideas for future editorial features 
please do not hesitate to get in contact with 

us. 
Thanks 

The All About Family Team 
 

Click here to read the latest edition. 

https://lifestyles.liverpool.gov.uk/free-swimming-this-summer/
https://allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool/










HOLIDAYS IN  

TERM TIME 

 

Is my child entitled to time off school for family holidays? 

No. Parents/carers do not have the right for their child to have leave of absence  for 

a holiday. 
 

Are parents responsible for their child’ attendance at school? 

Yes, by law, parents whose children are registered at a school, are responsible for  

ensuring  that their child attends school regularly. If they fail  to do this they may be 

guilty of an offense and can be issued or prosecuted under section 444 of the  

Education Act 1996 with a penalty notice.  

 

What are the penalties? 

A Fixed Penalty Notice is a fine of £120 issued to each parent of each child absent on 

holiday. 

 

Why you should not take your child on holiday in term time. 

Your child may: 

• Get behind in their school work. 

• Feel excluded from their group of friends  on their return. 

• Not understand new work and lose self confidence. 

• Get lower results in tests, assessments because of missed work. 

• Miss tests or assessments. 

Any  absence in term time destroys the continuity of your child’s education and may reduce  

chances of success. 


